SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 4th FEBRUARY 2015 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr D Scourfield (Chair), Cllr M Thomas, Cllr J Richardson, Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr A Anderson, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr O Davison-Oakley and Cllr J Holder.
In attendance: 
Mr T Harding, Mrs K Hawes, Mr I Hawes and Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

1. OPEN SESSION: Concerns were raised about the danger caused to oncoming traffic by the cars which regularly park on the bend on Chalfont Road, near the bus-stop by Holy Trinity churchyard, which has nearly caused several accidents.  A letter has been sent to County Councillor Tim Butcher asking if double yellow lines could be put on this section of road.  
The white lines have not been repainted in the middle of Chalfont Road on the sharp bend at the junction of Rawlings Lane.  This omission has been photographed and reported to Transport for Bucks.

Following a discussion with a resident there has been a vast improvement in litter clearance in Hearnes Meadow although several further residents still need to be encouraged to continue to clear their litter.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE:  Cllr T Norton.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes were approved by Cllr Forsaith and Cllr Hughes.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· Bucks County Council has agreed to refresh the white slow signs and rumble strips and have been notified of all the areas that need repainting.
· A new boot brush has been delivered and will be installed at the Recreation Ground.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)
· A quote has been received for holly clearance in Green Wood, which was approved. (Action – Cllr Hughes)
· Meetings have been held with three separate play equipment suppliers and the Playground sub-committee are awaiting their quotations.  Letters will be sent to several local organisations to see if they would be willing to contribute funding towards the new piece of play equipment.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)
· The Fire Risk Assessment for the Pavilion has been reviewed and the actions prioritised.  Quotations will now be sought for the work recommended.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)
· A claim for the damaged streetlight in Wynnswick Road has now been settled with the insurance company of the skip hire company which had admitted liability.  An order for a replacement streetlight has now been placed.
· It was agreed to request funding support from County Councillor Tim Butcher’s discretionary fund towards a new set of fire doors in Jubilee Hall.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield)
· Two quotations had been received to remove a tree which has fallen between the two chestnut paling fences on the boundary with a resident’s garden in Green Meadow. A course of action will be agreed.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
Risk Inspections:  The January inspection has been carried out and no issues were reported.  The holes that were reported in the Green Meadow wire fence have been repaired.  Cllr Scourfield will be undertaking the February risk inspection and Cllr Hughes will carry out the March risk inspection.  
3. DECLARATION OF INTEREST:  It was agreed that as the School had requested the new path for Green Meadow for the safeguarding of children going to school, Councillors who have a role at the School would not vote on the path at the next meeting.
4. Correspondence:
· A Tree Preservation Order No. 1 of 2015 had been received for land at Oak Underwood, Long Grove.

· A resident had sent an email raising concerns about the project to install a path in Green Meadow to provide a safer route to school.  This was discussed and the response will be sent back to the resident and also Chiltern District Council’s planning department who had been copied in on the concerns raised.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)  The planning officer for the project will be contacted for progress on the application.  (Action – Clerk)

· Condolences had been sent to Chalfont St Giles Parish Council on the sad loss of their Chairman Bill Warren.
· A letter was sent to County Councillor Tim Butcher following ongoing concerns about speeding in Seer Green.  His advice and support was requested on a number of possible initiatives to reduce the speed of vehicles.
5.
Finance  
Payments (from main account) amounting to          £2,167.05
Income 




          £4,173.34

Closing balance of all accounts.

        £57,993.79
The Clerk and the Chairman would be attending a financial course in March which will assist them in undertaking the year end accounts on the new financial software package.  (Action – Cllr Scourfield, Clerk)
A tree in Green Wood had been marked for possible pollarding by the Chiltern Woodlands Project officer following concerns raised by a resident in Seer Mead.  A quotation had been received but as this work is not critical and the tree is not dangerous, decayed or dying, then the Parish Council would not be carrying out the work at this time.  Chiltern District Council’s Tree Officer will be asked to confirm the status of the tree and if the work is permitted the resident will be allowed to pay for the work themselves, if they wish to proceed.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)
6. 
Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  

Permitted

CH/2014/2128/FA
55 Orchard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XH

Erection of detached double garage and store, creation of new vehicular access and laying of associated hardstanding.
CH/2014/2018/FA
3 Cherrywood Close, Seer Green, HP9 2XY

Part two storey part single storey rear extension with alterations to fenestration.

The Parish Council had previously agreed to communicate the notice of a Public Consultation for the New Local Plan for the Chiltern District.  A document had been drafted to be delivered to all residents asking for their views and comments on the key areas.  The School had kindly offered help in copying the document which will be delivered by Councillors, the Clerk and several residents who had offered their support.   (Action – Clerk, Councillors)
7.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i.     neighbourhood planning:  The benefits of Seer Green having a neighbourhood plan will be reviewed to determine whether it should be progressed. A proposal will be prepared.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith)
ii. risk assessment:  The risk assessment document will be circulated for all councillors to read and comment on before the next meeting, when the document will be approved. (Action – All Councillors, Clerk)  
iii. newsletter:  The following articles were agreed:- Chairman’s Community Award, New Councillor – Janna Holder, cherry tree in Green Meadow, Jubilee Hall freehold transfer, new path in Green Meadow, holly clearance in Green Wood. (Action – Cllr Holder, Cllr Scourfield, Cllr Hughes, Clerk)
iv. contracts/rates:  The contracts for grounds maintenance and litter clearance in the village were reviewed and approved.  An increase in the cemetery rates was agreed.  It was decided not to increase the rates for sports teams.
8.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL: The Jubilee Hall Committee is still progressing the transfer of the freehold.  The fire doors are in the process of being replaced.  (Action – Clerk)
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, LAND AND SERVICES:  A review meeting has been held with the Chairman of the Allotment Association.  Most allotments were in very good order and a letter will be sent about the few remaining allotments that need further action.  (Action – Clerk)  A meeting has been arranged with Chiltern Rangers to see if they can help with holly clearance in Green Wood.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  A replacement broom is needed for the Recreation Ground.  (Action – Cllr Anderson)  A Park Place resident had further parking issues when the Recreation Ground and Scout Hut are both being used on a Saturday morning.  The parking will be monitored. (Action – Cllr Anderson) A complaint had been made by a resident to the Sunday morning referee about the language used by the football team/supporters.  The situation will be monitored. (Action – Cllr Anderson)  It was agreed to ask for a quotation for flower boxes to be fitted to two further white gates by Bottom Lane and Bayne Hill.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  Recent flooding within the village had caused problems for the children walking to school.  The gulleys are silted at several points and need more regular maintenance.  A meeting will be called with the Transport for Bucks Local Area Technician to discuss this and several other highways issues.  (Action – Clerk)
9.
Any Other Business:     A concern was raised by a Councillor about the state of the flag at the Scout Hut.  It will be inspected.  (Action – Clerk) District Councillor Steve Patel had raised a question about a residents parking scheme.  As the Parish Council was not responsible for the highway he will be asked to contact Bucks County Council.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)  The School and Jubilee Hall Committee had agreed to purchase a defibrillator which will be available for public use and will be mounted in a cupboard on the front of Jubilee Hall.  A notice about this will be placed in the next newsletter.  (Action – Cllr Holder)  A road closure order has been requested for this year’s Remembrance Sunday service to be held by the War Memorial.  
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 4th March 2015, at 7.30pm in the Baptist Church lounge in Wood Pond Close.      
The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk.
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